Natural Sciences Chairs Council

September 29, 2008
1:00-2:29 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Approval of minutes for September 15, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Alan – Alan attended a meeting for the CSU wide Sally Cassanova pre-doctoral program. The program pays $3k to students to attend potential graduate schools, scientific meetings, etc. Out of 220 applicants, 76 students received funding. There was 1 student selected from CSUSB and 7 from STEM disciplines. Alan has materials for additional information on this program for any chairs that are interested in promoting it and it will be discussed at the next meeting.
· George –The MASS program will have 6 incoming freshmen this fall, 2 transfer students and 4 existing CSUSB students for a total of 32 students in the program. 
· Cindy – Peer advisors are available to help students being admitted late.  She passed around the peer advising center schedule for the fall. She will send out electronic copies to the department ASCs.
· Lory – Forms for the assignment of non-teaching duties need to be sent over to the college office no later than October 15th. Please submit the names and the chair of your department evaluation committee. 
· Dave M.  – It appears that international students are not being allowed to register in time to get the classes they need. Apparently they are being told that the classes they need to enroll in will be open when they are able to register and this is just not true.
· Terry – Kinesiology is hosting the Sports DisAbility Festival on Saturday, October 4th from 8am to 5pm. 

· Lynne – The remodeled computer lab is now open although not completely finished. The department is still looking for clinical faculty for the fall if the chairs have any recommendations.
2. Announcements from Administration
· CSUSB Open House – The university will be hosting an open house for new students on Saturday, October 25th from 9am to 1pm.
· Conversion from Office 2003 to 2007 – The math and physics departments have concerns regarding some software they use that may not be compatible with Office 2007. Peter will have Ken look into this issue and we will discuss it at the next meeting.
· Ombudsmen Brochure – Brochures were distributed across the campus and the Dean reminded the chairs to keep in mind that the services are available for students if needed. 
· ASI Handbook – ASI is handing out 2008-09 handbook and student planners to students. They can be picked up at the ASI office in the student union.
· Ft. Irwin – If there are any faculty interested in providing distance learning or compact (short-time frame) courses, conducting scientific studies at Ft. Irwin in the Mojave Desert, or providing an RN-BSN program, please contact the Dean.
· Leadership Retreat – The retreat will be held on October 17th in the Obershaw Room of the Commons for all chairs and administrators.
· College of Education Open House – The open house ceremony will be held on October 3rd at 10:30am.
· Grand re-opening of the BI and PS buildings – The grand re-opening will be held on November 6th from 3-4pm. If there are any specific individuals that the departments involved would like for invitations to be sent, please send the information to Lory no later than October 6th. 
· Conversion from quarters to semesters – President Karnig is looking into converting our quarter system into a semester system. This could present a problem for our GE courses and labs.
Action Items: 

1.


Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Fall – CNS is at 109.8% of target as of Friday.
b. Winter –The schedule has gone to press. 
c. Spring – Schedule build is October 20th through November 26th
2.         Miscellaneous Course Fee applications – Biology, Geology and Kinesiology have submitted their documentation. Chemistry and HSCI are still working on theirs. John stated that the meeting will be October 16th from 12-2pm. Any fee requests not approved by President Karnig by November 26th will not be included in the spring schedule. 
3.
Convocation Schedule – The Dean wanted to know what the chairs thought about having the college convocation on the same day as the university convocation. There were some suggestions such as asking President Karnig to move the university convocation back one week to the first day of the new academic year. 
4.
Projects for 2008-09 for the Council of Chairs – Proposed projects are as follows:

Items supported by the chairs but won’t require action
a. A/C for PE building

b. Peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments
c. Update the college webpage

d. Potable water for the BI and PS buildings
Items that the chairs will actively work on this year:

a. Recruiting CD for the college

b. Increase international exchanges

c. Increase external grant activity

d. Increase student research opportunities with faculty

e. Get part of the museum open this year

f. Start Scherba lectures

g. Obtain equipment service contracts

h. Formalize scholarships and internships
5.
Budget for 2008-09 – The Provost commented that the campus may have a 3.5% cut. $1.4 million would be cut centrally and $700-800k would come from other sources. We will take a baseline cut, but we don’t know what that is yet. It will then be backfilled with one-time money this year. The Dean and Renee are working on getting the department baselines accurate to then determine how the cut will be taken. 
6.
Boise State University Workload policy – The chairs spoke with their faculty and no one wants to move forward with this policy. The item has been dropped.
7.
MW, TR teaching schedule for major classes – It was determined that we as a college will not be able to this proposed schedule. 
8.
Observatory – (Roberto) The total cost estimate is at $3.7 million. Roberto has met with CPDC to do some value engineering. They will meet again on October 2nd to address these issues to try to get the overall cost under $3 million mark. There is a meeting scheduled for October 6th to go over architectural plans. John Craig is now assisting with the construction plans.
9.
Construction Projects:

a. BI and PS Buildings – No report
b. New Nursing Building – No report
